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President’s Message 

Here we are in the shortest month of the year, February! I’m sorry to inform those who quilt 

every day of the month that you will lose precisely 2 or 3 days of quilting this month 

depending on whether you prefer 30 or 31 days in your month. Don’t fret though, longer 

days and months are ahead and we’ve already enjoyed a few lovely days in January. 

 

On the short month note, this month is definitely not short on excitement. Anita is rolling out 

the first challenge of the year. All of the details can be found in this newsletter and on our 

website under the άahw9έ  tab. Look for the “CHALLENGE” in the drop-down menu. 

Participating in a challenge is a great way to expand your skill set, apply what you’ve learned 

in workshops, bees, and from quilting friends or best of all, try a technique you’ve never tried 

before. Other than a few guidelines on size and colors for this challenge, your imagination is 

free to wander. You have permission to get crazy, be serious, think outside the box, and use 

anything and everything you want. Go ahead, write on that quilt with ink, use your stamps, 

quilt it in a funky way, no pattern required here! Take a journey you’ve never taken. I promise 

you will have fun. And… we will have prizes... those details will be forthcoming so stay tuned! 

 

I have participated in several challenges and was always surprised by what resulted from the 

initial inspiration, words, or theme. The best part of the challenge is the quilt size is small so it 

can be completed in a small amount of time if you choose. The sad part for me is that once 

the creativity begins, it doesn’t seem to want to end - and yet, I seem to be forced to bring 

the journey to a close. This is a fun challenge for all levels of quilters - no excuses here!  

 

Finally, I am thankful for those of you who contacted me with offers to help out in areas I 

listed in the MailChimp email. I still need a Publicity Chairperson. I apologize if I sound so 

needy (just kidding) -- seriously, we cannot operate without your help. 

 

We will have our Quilt Auction in September with Take It for Ten, the dollar raffle, and a few 

other fun elements with details to come. It will take all of us to make this fundraiser a 

success. So thank you all for working hard and working ahead on quilts and gathering related 

items for the baskets.  

See you in a few weeks. 

Piece, 

Pam 

Meeting February 21,  2019 

         7:00 pm 

 

Speaker: Alice  Schrader 

“Folded Flowers” 

 

Workshop: February 23 

Making Folded Flowers 

 

WHERE:  Fellowship Hall 

                  Couts Methodist        

             Church 

                  802 N. Elm Street 

                  Weatherford, TX 

TIME:       10:00am  

 

Welcome New Members: 

Karen Burleson 

Susan Mason 

Lisa Parkhurst 

Cindy  Ross 

 

 

Wear Name Tag 

Bring for Center of Hope 

Bring Show and Tell 

Bring Membership for 2019 

Sign up for Workshops 

 



Quilters Guild of Parker County 
General Meeting 
January 17, 2019 

 
Social time began at 6:30.  The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Guild President Pam Luke. 
 
The President introduced her board to the membership. 
 
December 2018 General Meeting minutes were approved without comment. 
 
The December 2018 Treasurer’s Report was approved . 
 
The President announced that Room 218 at North Side Baptist Church will be the new location of Guild Board 
meetings. 
 
The President discussed that we still need a Publicity Chair and a chair for the Quilt Auction in September.  The 
request for a volunteer went unanswered. 
 
Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and read to the membership: 
¶  A Thank-you note from the Center of Hope for our monetary donation 
¶ A Thank-you note from the Parker County Committee on Aging (Meals on Wheels) for our monetary 

donation 
¶ An invitation to the Quilt Show in Paris, TX to be held May 10/11, 2019 
 
Paula Hunt produced bookmarks containing Guild information and programs for 2019.  The bookmarks were 
distributed to the membership. 
 
Membership Report -  
Ann Honea reported that we had 64 members present, 6 guests and 4 new members.  Andrea Killius won the 

drawing for members, Lucy Laris for guests and Susan Showman for new members. 

Pam Luke announced that dues for 2019 are due tonight. 

There were 3075 hits on the website in the last month! 

Sunshine and Shadows Report - 

Jean McBride reported the following: 

Shadows: 

¶ Guild member Theresa Riley passed away.  The Guild will be making a donation to one of the charities 

listed on her obituary. 

¶ Beverly Lindsey lost 3 siblings in 3 weeks. 

¶ Reggie Wood’s husband had a heart attack over the holidays.  Related Sunshine:  The doctor has cleared 

him to play golf in the near term! 

¶ Sandy McKee is in the hospital with a blood clot but is expected to come home soon. 

¶ Robin Ginn lost her 47-year-old son-in-law over the holidays. 

¶ Edwina Steele’s husband had been diagnosed with terminal pancreatic cancer.  Related Sunshine:  An easy 

chair was provided to him within 12 hours of the request! 



 

Sunshines: 

¶ Chris Doughtery welcomed a new Great Granddaughter on December 19. 

Show and Tell – 

A large number of beautiful quilts were shown, including many provided for Comfort Quilts. 
 
Program –  

Rex Shrauner introduced Alice Schrader, our speaker for the February show, who gave a brief introduction to what 

we can look forward to next month. 

He then introduced tonight’s speaker, Maria Hall.  Her program was entitled “Quilting Makes the Quilt”.  She 

presented 14 identically pieced quilts, quilted in different ways.  She discussed how different quilting patterns, 

thread colors and other factors all impact the end result.  Membership was invited to come up and get a close look 

at the various results. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25. 

INITIAL CHALLENGE 

 

Announcing our very first ever Paint Chip Challenge!  Please participate in making a small quilt to be displayed at 

our Comfort Quilt Sew In in April.  There will be prizes! 

Rules: 

1. Go to Lowes, Home Depot or wherever and select 3 paint chips or color samples that the names correspond 

with your initials.  For example; I am ALR, so I might find paint color samples Aqua, Lemon and Red.  It must be 

the name of the color that begins with your initial.  You must use your legal name!  No skirting the rules with 

nicknames! 

2. Figure out a way to use these colors in a small quilt. You must use each color in a recognizable amount.  Prints 

must be predominately the chip color.  You may add additional fabrics.   

4. Think out of the box!  Unusual fabrics, techniques or embellishments are strongly encouraged!  Quilt may be 

pieced, fused, glued, woven or anything you can think of to get 3 layers to be a legal quilt. 

5. Your quilt may not exceed 24" X 24" although it may be any size smaller. No side may exceed 24". 

6. Label the back with your name. 

7.Bring your FINISHED quilt to Comfort Quilt Sew-In in April. You must have the paint chips you used to create the 

quilt as they will be attached to the quilt when it is displayed. 

8. Have fun! This is a challenge to help us improve our creative skills! 

9. Multiple entries are OK! 



Workshop News – Nancy Martin 

Everyone is excited and looking forward to the Guild’s February 23rd Workshop Making Folded Flowers, led by 

Alice Schrader.  This workshop will begin at 10 am and will be held at Couts United Methodist Church, 802 N. 

Elm between Edna Street and Weatherford Street. We will enter on the northside of the church which is on a 

one way street. Turn on Edna Street and then again at N. Walnut and then you will dead end on Weatherford.  

Look for signage around church. Maps will be available at the February meeting or check your GPS. 

Due to the overwhelming number who registered at the January meeting, the class limit of 20 was met with 

many wanting to be put on a waiting list.  I am very happy to report that Alice has graciously expanded the 

class number to 25 to accommodate those wanting to attend.  Please call me or email me to register if you 

have not already done so.  (817)929-8886 or tintoptoo@hughes.net ) 

If you have attempted to make folded fabric fabrics before and have found it to be labor intensive with 

multiple fabrics and sewing this to that, you will be delighted to learn Alice’s method.  The supply list is on the 

web page and Alice is calling all attendees prior to the class to personally discuss fabric selection.   

The March 23rd Workshop “Square on a Square” led by Jodi Barrows will begin at 9am and will be held at 

Northside Baptist Church.  Check the information listed on the website along with the supply list. Be prepared 

to sign up at the next meeting.  Don’t delay, you won’t want to miss this workshop either. 

Center of Hope 

Thank you for your generosity, $86 was collected at the meeting.  Your donations 

allow the Center to acquire items not normally donated.  Please donate when you 

can.  The Donation Basket is either on the Membership Desk or the Free Table. 

 

Out and About 

Dallas Quilt Show                                                   Red River Valley Quilt Show 
March 8-10              May 10-11 
Dallas Market Hall                                        Love Civic Center 
Dallas TX                                                      Paris TX 
 

A donation was made in Theresa Riley’s name to the Weatherford Parker County Animal Shelter. Theresa , a 

member, past away in December 2018. 



March 21, 2019 Program 

Jodi Barrows – “Square in a Square” 

Program: 

For almost thirty years, Jodi has remarkably touched thousands of quilters throughout 
the world with her unique method called Square in a Square®. Her point of view 
provides the quilter with the freedom to create most any quilt design with speed and 
accuracy.  

Jodi has spoken to quilting audiences throughout the United States, Canada, Australia, Italy and South Africa. She 
has appeared as a guest on several quilting shows and her quilts have appeared in several publications. 

Jodi has written dozens of books (ten of which have been on the best seller’s list), three novels, produced four 
tools, two video/DVDs and five teacher’s books. Additionally, she has a series of pattern books and fabric lines 
based on a series of fiction novels that were written from the 1856 time period about the Mailly women. This 
series is based on the women and quilts in Jodi's family. 

 

 
Workshop:  March 23, 2019 ï Location:  North Side Baptist Church, begins at 9:00 a.m. 

Mini Option Overview of the Square in a Square technique system (concentrating on the SQUARE 

plus highlighting the main DIAMOND Options) 

Instructor ï Jodi Barrows 

Workshop - All skill levels 

During this workshop, you will learn how the Square in a Square system works, from sewing the basic squares to 

learning the trimming of the Options to understanding the conversion charts.  

We will concentrate on the ñsquare optionsò (those made by starting with a square). We will learn the beginning 

Options 1, 3, 4, and 8 as well as learning the charts for each.  

 

Additionally, we will highlight the main ñdiamond optionsò (those starting with a diamond. We will look at 

Options 7, 18, 19, 20 and their corresponding charts  

 

Cutting, sewing and pressing of the shapes as well as understanding the conversion charts will allow the student 

to create and adapt other patterns to the system. This is a mini version of what would be taught during our 

Certified Teacher training session. 

Basic Supply List: sewing machine, thread, rotary cutter & mat, basic sewing supplies, stiletto, Square in a Square 

Original R-8 ruler OR the smaller R-5 ruler plus Square in a Square Reference Book, Vol. 1, Diamonds by the 

Square Reference Book, Vol. 2, Omni-grid 6òx12ò or 6òx18ò ruler. Optional: Bring a pattern or two that you would 

like to learn how to pattern adapt.  The rulers and books will be available at the workshop. 

Fabric and Cutting Supply List 

Pre-cut the following: 10 ï 3ò light color squares 1 ï 3ò light color strip (selvedge to selvedge) 10 ï 1 Ĳò dark 

strips (selvedge to selvedge) 4 ï 2ò dark strips (selvedge to selvedge) 

Additional: (10) ï 8.5 in. x 11 in. card stock paper sheets (1) ï glue stick 



Workshop Memories 

I promised to share my workshop story with you all if others shared their stories. Anita Ruthenburg shared her story, which 

seems to be a case of obsessive-compulsive half-square triangle production! My story, on the other hand, is sort of like a total 

failure. Enjoy!  

MULTIPLYING HALF-SQUARE TRIANGLES 

By Anita Ruthenburg 

     I took the scrappy star-in-a-star workshop from Sourdough Quilts lady.  She taught us to make a 16" double star block with 

a secondary star pattern when assembled.  Well, I went completely over the top and made hundreds of half-square triangles, 

using up my scraps.  Over a couple of months, I made 66 16" star-in-a-star blocks.  

     I have assembled and had quilted 5 comfort quilt from 4 blocks and a border.  Then I assembled 20 blocks into a large lap 

quilt for myself.  Next, I will assemble another 20 blocks into a quilt for our auction leaving 6 blocks and a decision to make 3 

more blocks or give them to a friend that will be making these same blocks.  No change to my volume of scraps. 

THE CASE OF MISTAKEN IDENTITY 

By Pam Luke 

     My story takes place quite a few years ago when I was in a workshop with Sally Collins, the master of precision piecing of 

small quilts. We’re talking 2.25” blocks and no paper. I was excited about the class as I carefully prepared by packing 

everything known to a quilter and then some, not being fully confident in my choices of fabric colors. Early to rise, kids off to 

school, car packed, the last thing to focus on was packing my lunch. This was the easy part: sandwich, check; chips, check; 

fruit, check; the coveted can of Pepsi, check. So, off to the church, I went. 

     The morning was tedious and challenging. I recall the unusually quiet environment because everyone was so focused. We 

broke for lunch. I opened my sack and began pulling out the items. All was well until I pulled out what I thought was the can 

of Pepsi. Well, it wasn’t my Pepsi even though the top of the can was blue. It was a cold one! Yep - a beer! The cans look the 

same when sitting side by side in the refrigerator door pocket that nearly covers the can except for the top inch or so. 

Needless to say, I gingerly fumbled to put the can back into my lunch sack hoping no one else saw the can. I know my table 

mate saw it because we laughed, but I’m sure any others most likely passed judgment. I then headed to the kitchen to find 

something more appropriate.  

     I returned home and began telling the story to my husband. Of course, he was laughing. It ended with, “So, what did you 
make?” I pulled out the ONE 2.5” block that we made. Yes, the entire workshop resulted in one 2.25” precisely pieced 
periwinkle basket block with the most perfect points you ever saw. “That’s it? All day and that’s all you made?” So much for 
appreciation. Looking back, the remainder of the afternoon may have been less tedious and carefree while under the 
influence. 

One Inch Squares 

By Jean McBride 

The workshop that was teaching small 1" square mini-quilts.  I never would have gotten mine 
together if it had not been for BECKY KLEIN !!!  Thank you Becky !! 



 

Professional Long-Arm Quilting and Embroidery 
2-3 Week turn around 

 
Evelyn Mathis 817-598-1357 

Yvonne Wolfsen 817-597-1088 
Marsha Corlley 817-629-0632 

 
834 Meadow Lane 

Weatherford, TX 76087 
 

sassyangelquilting@yahoo.com 
www.sassyangelquilting.com 
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   2 lines          $2.00          $5.00    

  Bus. Card           $7.00           $15.00  

  1/4 page         $10.00           $25.00  

   1/2 page                   $20.00          $50.00 

To place an ad, contact Becky Klein at 

     817-341-6702  or  

qgpcnewsletter@gmail.com 
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Quilter’s Guild of Parker County                            

PO Box 2022                                                        

Weatherford, TX 76086  

The Quilters Guild  of Parker County is a 
501c3 non-profit organization.  The Guild 
Meets on the third Thursday of each month. 
At the North Side Baptist Church., 910 North 
Main St. Weatherford, TX 76086. The public 
Is invited to attend two meetings gratis prior 
to being asked to join. The Executive Board 
Meeting is the first Thursday of the month 
In the Room 118 at the North Side Baptist 
Church beginning at 6 PM. Members are 
welcome to attend. Membership is open to 
anyone interested in quilts or quilting. 
 
Meeting February 21, 2019  
 
Fellowship 6;30 pm 
Meeting       7:00 pm 
 


